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  TO: Interested Parties  DATE: February 3, 2023 
 
 FROM: Dan Kessler 
   Assistant Director of Transportation 
 
SUBJECT: Request for Proposals To Perform the North Oak Cliff Conceptual Engineering Study and 

Support the Upper Trinity River Transportation and Stormwater Infrastructure (TSI) Project 
 
 
The North Central Texas Council of Governments (NCTCOG) is requesting written proposals from 
consultant firms to perform the North Oak Cliff Conceptual Engineering Study and Support the Upper 
Trinity River Transportation and Stormwater Infrastructure (TSI) Project.  For the TSI Project firms will 
provide expert advice and capability on transportation-focused project tasks, including issues related to 
construction and feasibility for the project team currently involved in the study.  For the North Oak Cliff 
Project: The future configuration and functionality of thoroughfare streets and viaducts between 
Downtown Dallas and North Oak Cliff is impacted by infrastructure age, changes to the Dallas levee flood 
control system, economic development opportunities, and context-sensitive design.  Effectiveness of 
future planning and concept engineering associated with these issues will account for the assessment 
and mitigation of vulnerabilities associated with climate change impacts. 
 
This is an invitation to respond to the Request for Proposals (RFP).  Proposers must submit one hard 
copy or one flash drive of the submission to Jeff Neal, Senior Program Manager, North Central Texas 
Council of Governments, 616 Six Flags Drive, Arlington, Texas 76011.  Flash drives that are unreadable or 
contain corrupted files will be considered non-responsive.  Proposals must be received no later than 
5:00 pm, Central Time, on Friday, March 3, 2023.  Proposals received after that time will not be 
considered and will be returned unopened.  The in-hand submittal will count as the official submittal.  In 
addition to the in-hand submittal, NCTCOG is requesting electronic submission of proposals to 
TransRFPs@nctcog.org.  Electronic submissions only will not be evaluated.  The RFP will be available at 
www.nctcog.org/rfp by the close of business on Friday, February 3, 2023.    
 
A Pre-Proposal Conference will be held at 2:00 pm. on Monday, February 13, 2023 at the NCTCOG 
offices in the Transportation Council Room (1st Floor).  Written questions submitted in advance of the 
pre-proposal conference will be answered at the pre-proposal conference.  No additional questions will be 
accepted after the completion of the February 13, 2023 pre-proposal conference.  Any amendments or 
updates to the RFP, as well as all questions and responses, will be posted on NCTCOG’s website.  
Written questions concerning the RFP should be submitted by email to TransRFPs@nctcog.org  
by 5:00 pm Central Time on Friday, February 10, 2023.  We appreciate your consideration of this 
request. 
 
 
 

    ______________________________________  
    Dan Kessler 
      

AW:tmb 
 
cc: Jeff Neal, Senior Program Manager, NCTCOG 
 Elizabeth Rophael, Project Engineer, NCTCOG 
 Emily Beckham, Program Manager, NCTCOG 
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